University Council Minutes 5-6-2009

Attending: K. Gwaltney, Kathy Rechsteiner, P. Patel, D. Baugher, W. Rice, A. Eaton. Guests: T. Cochran, K. Anderson, J. Isenhour

T. Cochran and K. Anderson discussed new pedestrian safety initiatives. These include a increasing campus awareness and implementing the use of laser guns to regulate speed in three specific areas: Frey Lake Rd (Campus Loop), Frey Rd., and KSU Rd. near the ball field.
Eight officers will be trained to use the equipment, the laser guns cost approximately $4000 each, and the program will be implemented in the fall with notice of the public safety initiative provided to the entire campus before implementing. Any fines go to Cobb County.

There was also discussion of the safety issues that have arisen in the North Deck. It was suggested that immediate implementation of card access to this deck would reduce many of the problems reported.

J. Isenhour discussed the problem of mass emailings across campus. He is currently working on a system that will reduce the problem, Inform.Kennesaw.edu. If a mass email is desired it will require logging in, providing authentification information, and if approved, the message will be distributed along with any others that have been approved, all at the same time in digest form through Inform. Kennesaw. edu, not through Zimbra. Each message will be in the form of a clickable link. We were informed that files.Kennesaw.edu is still viable with no immediate plans to change that system so it still an excellent way to provide accessibility to large attachment files without overburdening the Zimbra system. ITS is also working on some of the issues associated with the Zimbra migration (e.g., spam).

